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Weekly Meeting Minutes
June 2, 2016

President Fay Hopkins called the meeting to order at 12:00 PM.
The invocation was presented by Sarah Villarreal.
The Pledge to the Flag was led by Governor John Blackwell.

The following members were present:

Fay Hopkins Jack Hopkins
Jack Kellmann Pam Parnell
Russell Shrader Sarah Villarreal
Y Villarreal Betty Gower

Guest this week was Governor John Blackwell.

Birthdays for the Month are:
June 1 Sarah Villarreal

June 9 Pam Parnell

June 13 Debby Rosenwald
June 26 Kimberly Coleman
June 26 Bob Ritchie

Minutes from the May 26, 2016 meeting were read by Secretary Jack Hopkins. A motion to
approve the minutes was made by Russell Shrader and was seconded by Jack Kellmann. The
motion Passed.

Humor was presented by Fay Hopkins - a very old "Long Face" joke.

The fines were collected by Treasurer Russell Shrader.

President Fay Hopkins read an email from Homer Ingram inviting us all to the Manchaca
Optimist Club's 50th anniversay party. The email will be attached to the minutes.

President Fay brought up the details of the Golf Qualifier next Monday the 6th. The 82 kids will
tee off starting at 8:00 AM.

She also brought up a discussion from the last President's Council meeting recommending that
we participate with a float in the two Fiesta Parades. It will probably come up again
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in the next Presidents Council meeting.

President Fay Hopkins asked for a motion to cancel the Board Meeting on June 7th. The
motion was made by Y Villarreal and was seconded by Jack Kellmann. The motion Passed.

Sarah Villarreal discussed her birthday party.

Governor John discussed the Valley Hi Club and the success of their NOW meeting. He
discussed the Heroes program, where we bring in a hero - teacher, military including retired,
first responders - and the second one is free. He also discussed the "Friends" bundle - buy 6
FOO's for $300.00.

He also discussed District membership which is down, we need new members. He discussed
the fact that we are here to help kids.

He indicated a need for a Club to take on the Registration and/or Hello Party for the August
Convention in San Antonio.

Betty Gower drew the winning ticket and Pam Parnell won $8.00.
Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting adjourned at 12:47 PM.

Recorded and Submitted

e

Secretary Jack Hopkins
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